

BOOK 6, Page 143.

There was a called meeting of the Board of Aldermen of the Town of Chapel Hill held in the Bank of Chapel Hill at 10:30 A. M. Friday April 29th, with Mayor Council presiding and the following Aldermen present:- Messrs. Burch, Hogan, Eubanks and Trimble.

The Manager stated that the University found it necessary to decrease their appropriation to the Town for Fire and Police Services By the amount of 20%, a decrease of \$90.00 per month, or \$270.00 for the fiscal year. The Manager stated that this loss of revenue could be made up by reducing the salaries of the police and fire departments, 20%, or by reducing all salaries by about 7%, or by decreasing the expenditure of other items of the budget.

Upon motion of Alderman Burch, seconded by Alderman Eubanks, it was moved that no salaries be cut at this time, and that the expenditure of other items in the budget be reduced by \$270.00.

The Manager stated that he was working on a budget for the next year and hoped to make some savings in the same.

There being no further business, the Board of Aldermen adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

ZEB P. COUNCIL, Mayor,

By

Acting Secretary.

JMF-0.